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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To seek the views of Committee as to whether or not the requirement for planning permission should be introduced as a precondition for the grant of an operator’s licence.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities


· Council Ambitions - 
}

· Community Objectives - 
}

· Corporate Priorities -  
}

· Other Considerations - 
}

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The Council’s current policy on the grant of operators licences is that the absence of planning consent does not prevent an operator gaining a licence.  To obtain an operators licence, applicants must obtain confirmation from the planning department that they have consulted the planning department about the requirement for planning consent.  

2.2
In addition to complaints received about operators who do not have planning permission further problems arise when operators who have planning permission who use their premises in breach of their planning consent.  Members of the public are invariably confused and disappointed to learn that the absence of planning consent does not preclude the operator operating and being licensed.  

2.3
At present if an operator has planning consent but seeks to licence a greater number of vehicles than that permitted by the planning consent, officers are not in a position to refuse the application.  

3
ISSUES

3.1
This matter is being referred to Committee to seek the views of Committee as to whether the Council’s policy should make a clearer link between the grant of planning consent and the grant of an operator’s licence.  Guidance from the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister stresses that planning legislation should not normally be used to secure objectives achievable under other legislation.

3.2
Whilst planning enforcement can address breaches of planning consent, the Council’s arrangements for planning enforcement make this difficult as many of the problems occur late at night and arise from, amongst other factors, noise from vehicles, parking problems created by vehicles, noise from visitors to booking offices including customers, drivers calling socially for work or to have a break.  The problem has increased since the introduction of the smoking ban.  

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications
· Resources - 
}

· Technical, Environmental and Legal - 
}
· Political - 
}

· Reputation - 
}

5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
Instruct the Legal Services Manager to consult at the Annual Taxi Meeting with a view to 

a)
imposing a condition on a private hire operator’s licence that the operator must obtain planning consent for his operating base prior to the grant of a licence.

b)
imposing a requirement that operators, where planning consent exists, but limits the maximum number of vehicles, be limited to the number of licensed vehicles permitted by planning consent.
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DECISION





Premises which operate as a private hire base can create nuisane for neighbours because of increased parking, noise and fumes.  The planning system can address these issues, however, the licensing system can also contribute by recognising these issues thereby helping to protect and enhance the environmental quality of the area.





Complaints about operators often relate to the effect on neighbours, the Council can be seen as condoning breaches of planning consent by issuing an operatoes licence whre no consent exists.
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